## Minutes of Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 5 PM July 10, 2014 At the Riverside Cemetery and then Town House

Members Present: Mark Albee, John Wheeler and John Roberts

- 1) John R reported that he had just been in touch with Audrey Berry and learned that she did not feel she could make the meeting due to her physical condition. After reviewing the large area the lilacs had covered beyond the Berry plot, we decided a) we would not pay to have a new lilac planted and b) Mark would contact Tracie to request the cutting of all the shoots coming up in the area and then to see if she could destump the area and plant grass in the fall with the aim of turning the area to conform with the rest of the cemetery. John R will meet with Ms. Berry to inform her of the decision.
- 2) Riverside Cemetery was walked and found to be in good condition. A few shrubs are overgrown, encroaching on adjacent lots. We will work on correcting such.
- 3) The meeting continued at 6 PM at the Town House.
- 4) Minutes of the 6/24/14 meetings were approved.
- 5) John W had received a call from Pat Cook concerning the lack of flags on veterans' makers at the Bunker Hill Cemetery. Mark and John R reported that as far as they were aware, the Boy Scouts had never put flags out in any but the Town-owned cemeteries and did not propose to start now.
- 6) Recent inspections showed that the cemetery maintenance is going well.
- 7) The sale of lot A-27 in Wonalancet Cemetery to Scott Merrithew was approved.
- 8) Rules and regulations for the cemeteries: Draft #4 of R&R prepared by John W after the last meeting, was discussed and revised. John W will revise according to the review and send it out before the next meeting.
- 9) The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, August 19, 2014 at 5 PM.

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted, John B. Wheeler

Cemetery minutes 071014